## "A Home for Learning, Laughing, Caring and Trying"



## **Banks Road Infant and Nursery School**

Head Teacher: Carole Clemens B.Ed Hons PGDipEd

Tel: 0115 917 9881 Fax: 0115 917 9882

office@totonbanksroad.notts.sch.uk head@totonbanksroad.notts.sch.uk

Banks Road Toton, Beeston Nottingham, NG9 6HE www.banksroadschool.co.uk

Thursday 27<sup>th</sup> April 2017

## To Ava Wood, Mia Bentley and all members of the School Council,

Dear Ava, Mia and the School Council,

First of all, let me say a big thank you for the report you have written on your activities during the spring of 2017. It's really good to see that you were learning about the school vision statement and finding out the views from the other children. Well done.

The Governing Board also want to thank you for taking part in the visit to William Lilly with such enthusiasm, (you must find out what the recipe is for the delicious pudding that you had there). I know that by finding out more about each other's schools will help them and us.

A special thank you must go to Ava and Mia, who came along to our last Governing Board meeting to tell us about the School Council activities and visit to William Lilly. Ava and Mia were really confident and gave a very good presentation. They even asked some excellent questions about the role of the governors.

Do keep us informed of the work of the school council and your roles within it. You are very welcome to come and talk to the governing board at any of our meetings. We would also be very pleased to attend one of your school council meetings if you were to invite us.

With thanks

Andy Hitchcock

Chair of the Governing Board



